



Health, Safety & Parking committee minutes

Facilitator: Chief Ramund Box Recorder: Gregory Peterson

Date of Meeting Recorded: April 21, 2021

Vision:

Compton College will be the leading institution of student learning and success in higher education.

Mission Statement:

Compton College is a welcoming and inclusive community where diverse students are supported to pursue and attain student success. Compton College provides solutions to challenges, utilizes the latest techniques for preparing the workforce and provides clear pathways for completion of programs of study, transition to a university, and securing living-wage employment.

Committee Members:

✓ Box, Ramund – Co-Chair Wallano, Eyob – Co-Chair ✓ Aparicio, Sandra Atkins, Benson ✓ Banuelos, Monica ✓ Berck, David Blood, Denise ✓ Cervantes, George Clark, Leonard ✓ Gordon, Nicole	 ✓ Hatten, Felecia Hill, Jennifer ✓ James, Reuben Lai, Sandy ✓ Maradiaga, Axa Maruyama, David McKinzie, Amankwa ✓ Morales, Janette ✓ Ornelas, Miguel ✓ Owens, Linda 	✓ Parnock, Heather ✓ Perez, Christopher ✓ Peterson, Gregory ✓ Roeun, Malinni Ruiz, Armando ✓ Sasser, Rachelle Simmons, Annetta Sirajuddin, Ayesha Thompson, Marcus Yahye, Abdirashid
---	---	--

Visitors/Speakers:

- ✓ Sosenko, Lauren, Director, Institutional Effectiveness
- ✓ Cpt. Verastegui, Ivan Compt. Fire Dept.
- ✓ Chief W. Wu CUSD Police
- Cpt. T. McFadden CUSD Police

Agenda:

- 1) Review of March 17, 2021 Meeting Minutes
- 2) Update on Survey Results Lauren Sosenko Director, Institutional Effectiveness
 Director Sosenko gave an overview of the questions asked and the results collected for the Safe
 Return to Campus Survey. 194 persons completed the survey. The survey was sent to 709 staff,
 faculty and administrators.
- 3) Update on Cleaning and Disinfectant Protocols Heather Parnock, Director, Community Relations / Pandemic Coordinators

Director Parnock stated that the Cleaning and Disinfectant Protocols is a living document and it will be included in the Safe to Return to Campus Plan. The protocols are being updated and incorporate the checklist of items required by Los Angeles County Department of Public Health for a safe reopening. Director Parnock also went over the protocol again and what has been previously discussed so that everyone on the committee is familiar the protocols.

4) Update on HVAC – Linda Owens - Chief Facilities Officer

Chief Facilities Officer Owens stated that MERV-13 have been installed and Evise will be out in July to install new filters, maintenance is completed on a quarterly basis. If someone has an issue with their filters or HVAC system, please complete a Work Order and Facilities will address the issue and provide a fix.

5) Return to Campus Plan – Heather Parnock - Director, Community Relations / Pandemic Coordinators Update

Director Parnock stated that the Safe to Return to Campus Plan has not been updated because nothing has changed since October, but things are being revised for the Spring plan. MLB is being added to the plan, as well we now have managers and administrators working on campus along with we have expanded essential employees. The limited in person enrollment services plan is still be flushed out but it is in progress and is a living document.

6) Report from Compton Fire Department

Captain Ivan stated that they have noticed a change in behavior and an increase in violent acts in the city. Some of this increases include shootings, traffic accidents and other violent acts. We have noticed that the infection rate has come down because of vaccinations and herded immunity. There has been an increase in fires across the city and the region. There is an Arsonist on the east side of the city. The suspect is not in custody, but he is believed to have started the fire earlier this month in the north end of the city.

7) Report from Compton Unified School District

Chief Wu reported that all grade levels (K-12) are back in session, we are looking at about 20% of our population being on campuses at anyone given time. We have also seen an increase in fires that have been on the outside of our school site but have not crossed onto the campus. We also had a homicide on Sunday at Central and Caldwell in the middle of the day which was the result of a road rage incident. As the weather gets hotter and more people come out, violent crimes increase. We are still running a vaccine site at Clinton Elementary. Sports are back, football generally plays on Saturdays, but I am not sure of the other schedules for our other sports. We have also seen an increase in shootings but not an increase in homicides.

8) Review of Follow-up Items from the Previous Meeting(s)

a) COVID-19 Updates Area E – Disaster Area Management Coordinator (DMAC)

An email was sent out by Chief Box to the committee for review. These documents were regarding reopening of private events along with informal social gatherings

b) Review COVID-19 Webpage

Chief Box reported that this was discussed during Heather's report. Not much has very much changed because there have not been any real reason to change our plans.

c) Meeting Dates and Times

Chief Box reported that our meetings will now be held every other Wednesday from 1pm - 2pm so that we can better accommodate faculty and staff who had other meeting closer to 2pm

9) Discussion Items/Reports

a) Acquiring Sharps Containers – Resolved

Chief Box reported that he has completed his research and is in the process of ordering these items. The other item of concern is the collection, storage, and removal of these items. It will probably cost an additional 50-60 a month to remove these items from campus. This is something I will need to discuss with the Vice President of Student Services regarding pricing, storage and removal.

10) Pending Items

a) CPR First Aid Training

This training is being planned and discussed by Professional Development. They have also been given the names of the Building Captain's, Deans, Managers, and employees who may need or want this training, so I look forward to a report back from them regarding scheduling and getting this training done.

b) Questions / Comments

Heather Parnock: No parking permits are required for students on campus through Summer 2021 and that information was provided in Dr. Curry's President/CEO message last week. Also, I see that you are starting to remind people that they cannot park on the red curbs, so if you are planning to be on campus please follow the normal parking regulations

Next Meeting: Wednesday, May 5, 2021 at 1:00 p.m.